

# Glen Canyon Dam Adaptive Management Program Technical Work Group Meeting, April 12-13, 2023

## ACTION ITEMS, MOTIONS, and VOTES

### MOTIONS

#### **Adoption of Meeting Minutes**

Seth Shanahan, SNWA and TWG Vice-Chair, approved the meeting minutes from January 26, 2023.

#### **Motion on the FLAHG outline/proposed plan of action to amend the HFE protocol:**

[Ben Reeder, GCRG] Made a motion to accept the six bulleted items as the TWG's deliverable to AMWG. [Erik Stanfield, Navajo Nation] Seconded. [Seth Shanahan, TWG Chair] Motion passed with no objections.

### NEW ACTION ITEMS

- Reclamation will follow up with Martina Dawley, Hualapai Tribe, and Kerry Pedersen, Reclamation, on the visit to the Southwest Native Aquatic Resource and Recovery Center.
- The TWG needs to summarize the Incentivized Harvest Program and assess its effects as a way to remove fish (other than mechanical removal) if there is a trigger.
- WAPA requests that Reclamation make the P&I team votes more public for better sharing on their deliberations.
- TWG would like to hear from GCMRC and NPS scientists on all the options to control the smallmouth bass population.
- Clarence will look at the fish exclusion panel's assessment to see how other technologies were assessed but discarded.
- Betsy Morgan will reach out to Lynn Hamilton to see if she can put together another article for the river guides.
- GCMRC and NPS scientists will summarize impacts from mitigation efforts associated with the smallmouth bass population.
- Reclamation needs to provide information on how it wants the TWG to be involved in the next budget.
- Erik Skeie should consider the first week of May for a BAHG call.